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March 11, 2024 

 

Dear 

 

The Manhasset Union Free School (“District”) received your 37th Freedom of Information Law 

(“FOIL”) request for records on Monday, January 29, 2024.  The FOIL request sought: 

 

“… the evaluation data and results for each student considered for sixth grade advanced math 

placement in 2022 and 2021. More specifically, for each student with name redacted) provide QN 

COGAT %tile score, secure exam score, points given in rubric for secure exam, Renzulli-Hartman 

teacher rating score, rubric rating score assigned for teacher rating, work sample score, school 

(Munsey or Shelter), teacher (name redacted), gender, race, and whether the student was 

admitted/denied. If any one piece of data is missing, please provide all other data.” 

 

Your FOIL request must be denied on the grounds that such records are protected by the 

Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (“FERPA”) as education records. The District 
does not already have the requested data in a redacted form. FOIL does not require the 

District to redact education records protected by FERPA so your request must be denied. 

Finally, your request for records pertaining to student race data must be denied on the 

grounds that no such records exist. 

 

Please be advised that you have 30 days from receipt of this letter to appeal to:  

 

Superintendent of Schools,  

District FOIL Appeals Officer 

200 Memorial Place 

Manhasset, NY 11030 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact my office by calling 516-267-7724 or emailing 

Nicole_Rosenberg@manhassetschools.org. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Nicole M. Rosenberg 
 

Nicole M. Rosenberg 

District Clerk 
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